Aug. 8, 1968

Dr. Paul P. Petticord 4200 S. E. Jennings Ave. Portland, Oregon 97222

Dear Dr. Petticord:

Dr. Earle wrote the other day and sent a check for \$15.00 saying that he had supposed he had taken care of his membership in the society. I had told Carter and Carter had told him that his name was not on the list. He said he had fully intended to join at Spring Arbor and must have overlooked it. He had intended to be a charter member. I accepted his check and sent him a blank for application. I told him I would pass on his request to be on the charter list. The \$15 would pay dues for 1966, 1967, 1968. Could we do this?

Also John Prater sent dues as for a full member. He has graduated and is serving at Azusa. I suggested that he give us a statement of desire to be moved up and that the statement refer to his degree. I suppose that will be routine when he responds.

Also, we now are able to give 40% discount on orders of the WTJ because we were able to get reprints at a good figure. Would your Seminary Bookstore like to place an order for 1966, 1967, or 1968? At some risk we got 1000 reprints of 1966 and 1967 on the theory that the discount would get us into bookstores and greatly enlarge our ministry. We will reprint 1968 when our stock is exhausted if the sales are encouraging enough to warrant it. We are trying to stay in the black and hope the society will approve our venture. Could you put in a word for us at WES?

Cordially,

Wilber T. DAyton